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MICHAEL R.WALLER _

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
State Land Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

. -We enclose in triplicate Appllcatlon for
Coastal States Gas Producing Company to extend the
limits of the Flying 'M? San Andres Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico and the adoption of sbecial
field rules, including 80 acre well qpac1ng and
proration units.

We would like to have this mattei set down
for the first examiner's hearing in July. :

Yours very trulyi

HINKLE, BONDURANT & CHRISTY

CEH:cs

Enc.

cc: Jack R. Birchum :
Coastal States Gas Froducing Company
Box 385 ‘
Abilene. Texas

DOCKET NMAHED
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é Docket No. 19-65

DOCKET - EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JULY 7, 1965

, 9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
3 , STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

T

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or
Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3273: Application of Caulkins 0il Company for a dual completion
and an unorthodox well locatlon, Rio Arriba County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of the dual completion (conventional) of its
Breech "A" Well No. 229 to produce gas from the Dakota
and Mesaverde formations through parallel strings of 1-1/4
inch tubing. Said well is located at an unorthodox loca-
tion for the Blanco Mesaverde Pool 1170 feet from the North
line and 970 feet from the West line of Section 17, Town-
ship 26 North, Range 6 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

CASE 3274: Application of Continental 0il Company for a waterflood
expansion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks authority to expand its Skaggs Pool
Waterflood Project by the conversion to water injection
of 9 additional wells located in Sections 13, 14, and 24,
Township 20 South, Range 37 East, and Section 18, Town-
ship 20 South, Range 38 East, Skaggs Pool, Lea County,

New Mexico.

CASE 3275: Application of Odessa Natural Gasoline Company for a non-
standard gas proration unit and an unorthodox location,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks approval of a 360-acre non-standard gas pro-
ration unit comprising the E/2 SE/4 of Section 23, SW/4
of Section 24, N/2 NW/4 of Section 25, and NE/4 NE/4 of
Section 26, Township 20 South, Rénge 29 East, Getty Morrow
Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, said unit to be dedi-
cated to its Federal Dooley Well No. 1 located at an un-
orthodox location 560 feet from the South and West lines
of said Section 24.

CASE 3072 (Regpened)
‘\\\ In the matter of Case No. 3072 belng reopened pursuant to
N the provisions of Order No. R-2746, which order established
AN 80-acre spacing for the Flying "M" San Andres Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico, for a period of one year. All interested
parties may appear and show cause why said pool should not
be developed ouv 40-acre spacing units.
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AppllcatloE of Coastal States Gas
Producing “ompany to extend the
limits of the Flying M San Andres
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, and

for the adoption of temporary Special
field rules for said pool, including
- 80 acre well spacing and proratlon
units.

Comes Coastal States Gas Producing Company, a corporation
with offices at Abilene,. Texas, acting by and through the undersigned
attorneys, and hereby makes application for expansion 0f the Flying
M.San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation
of temporary special‘rules and regulations for said pool, and with
respect thereto shows:

1. That by Order of the Commission heretofore entered on
April 21, 1964 the Flying M San Andres Pool was created consisting
of the following described area:

Township 9 South, Range 33 East, N.M.P.M.,
"~ Section 21 - NWj
containing 160 acres, more or less

That said Flying M San Andres Pool was discovered by Coastal
States Gas Producing Company Skelly State No. 1 located in Unit "F"
of Section 21, Township 9 South, Range 33 East N.M.P.M. and was com-
pleted in the San. Andres formation on or about February 24, 1964.

2. That since the completlon of the discovery well above
referred to, three additional San Andres wells have been -completed
which wells are located in Units “G" and "N" of Section 16 and Unit
"C" of Section 21, Township 9 Sou*i, Range 33 East, and at the
present time there are three additional wells in the process of being
drilled or completed in the San Andres formation in the area, one
of which is more than a mile from the lands presently designated es
comprising said pool.
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3. That due to the add1t10na1 development since the dlscovery
well, applicant believes that the boundaries of the Flying M San
Andres Pool should be extended to include all lands which are
reasonably proven productive from the same pool or reservoir.

4. That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by the
dr1111ng of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of risk
arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, to prevent
reduced recovery which might result from the drilling of too few
wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights,
applicant believes that temporary special fleld rules and regulations
should be promulgated for the Flying M San Andres Pool, 1nc1ud1ng 80
acre spacing units.

5. That applicant further proposes that each well completed f
or re-completed in the Flying "M" San Andres Pool shall be located on
a standard unit containing 80 acres, more or less, consisting of
the N5, Sk, Ex or Ws of a single governmental quarter section, and
that any well projected to or completed in the Flying '"M" San Andres
Pool may be located on either of the governmental quarter quarter
sections comprising the unit and that a standard proration unit shall
be assigned an 80 acre allowable and in the event there is more than
one well on an 80 acre proration unit the operator may produce the
allowable assigned to the unit from the wells on the unit in any
proportion and in the case of a non-standard proration unit the
allowable assigned thereto shall bear the same ratioc to a standard
allowable as the acreage in such non-standard unit bears to 80 acres.

6. Appllcant requests that this matter be heard at the flrst
regular examiner's hearing in July.

Respectfully submitted,

COASTAL STATES GAS PRODUCING COMPANY

Y

Attorney for Applicant
HINKLE, BONDURANT & CHRISTY

CL P

P./0. Box 10 © \J
Roswell, New Mexico
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EXHIBITS FOR CASE NO. 3072
COASTAL STATES GAS PRODUCING COMPANY
FLYING "M" SAN ANDRES POOL
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

July 1, 1964
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EXHIBITS FOR C.ASE,K:IO. 3072 H
COAsiAL STATES GAS” PRODUCING comm' s ;
* APPLICATION FOR EXTENSION OF A POOL
AND FOR
TEMPORARY POOL RULES
FLYING "M" SAN ANDRES OIL POOL
f',? , TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST
L  LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
r July 1, 1964 -
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: | BEFORE THE .

. ‘ NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
1 : ) Santa Fe, New Mexico

3 ; : July 1, 1964

] o . >' EXAMINER  HRARING

e
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By |
!§ IN THE MATTER OF: Application of Coastal )
. ‘States Gas Producing Company for the extensiorn .
of a pool and for special temporary pool ruleg
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the )
above-styled cause, seeks the extension of thg
Flying “M" San Andres Pool in Township 9 Soutl) i
Range 33 Bast, Lea County, New Mexico, and ) Case No. _3072
_temporary special rules therefor, including a)
provision: for 80-acre well spacing and )
: proration- units. )
7 <N
184 >
5 X R = == === == 2= === -= -~ - - - -
L §§

BEFORE : .
Mr. Elvis A. Utz, Bxaminer

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUOQUERQUE, W, W,
PHONE 243.6691
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N, ™,

FARMINGTON,
PHONE 325-1182

N. ™,

PHONE 983.3971

BANTA K,

T d R

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

PHONE 243.6891

MR. UTZ: Case.3072.

MR. DURRETT: Application of Coastal States Gas
Producing Company’for the extension of a pdol and for special
temporary pool rules, Lea County; New Mexico.

MR. HINKLE: Clarence Hihkle, Hinkie, Bondurant-and .
Christy, representing Coastal States GasProduéing Company. We
have two witnesses, Mr. Carroll Staton égd Mr. Elliott. I
would like to have them sworn.

(Witnesses sworn.)

MR. UTZ: Are there ény other éppearances in this
case? You may‘proceed.

MR. HINKLE: We have four exhibits that I would like

to have marked.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
1 through 4, marked for
identification.)
CARROLL STATON, called as a witness, having been first
duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

Q Your name 1is Carroil Staton?

A Yes, it is.

Q By whom are you employed?

A Coastal States Gas Producing Company in Abilene, as
geologist.

®
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FARMINGTON, N, ™
" PHONE~32%.1182

Q How long have you been with the Coastal States?

A Two years.

Q Have you ﬁestified before this Commissicn before?
A Yes, sir, I have.

Q Your quaiifications are a matter of record in.the

Commission's records?
7-\ Yes, sir.
Q Are you familiar with the development in the Flying

nM" Field, the San Andres Pool?

A Yes, sir, 1 am.
Q Wnen was the discovery well brought in in that area?
A The discovery well was, the Number 1 Skelly State,

located in the southeast quarter of the northwest quarter of
Section 21 was the discovery well for the Flying “M" San Andres
Pool and was completed in the latter part of Januéry of this
year.

Q Since that time have you made a study of the area, and

are you familiar with all of the wells that have been drilled?

A Yes, sir, I have.
0 What, essentially, has your study consisted of?
A Being responsible, .geologically, for the development

and completion of the San Andres development wells; consisting

of examination of well cuttings.

Q Have you examined all the logs of the wells?




FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE. 325.1182

SANTA FE, N. M,
PHONE 983.3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,
PHONE 243.6691

| ]

A

Q

All the logs.
All the core analyses?
Yes, sir.

All the information available in connection with the-

With the geological information of the area.
As well as the production data?

Yes, sir.

Now, refer to Applicant's Exhibit Number 1 and explain

wiat that shows.

a

33 East,
holdings

entiated

area.

Q

Exhibit Number 1 is the plat of Township 9 South, Range
Lea County, New Mexico, which shows Coastal States land
in the area; the completed San Andres Wells as differ-

from the completed Abo producers in the Flying "M"

Does it show the characteristics of the lands involved

that is State, Federal and Fee?

A
Q

A

Q

States?

A

Q

Yes, sir, I think that this is shown on this map.
And it also shows the ownership of the leases?
Yes, sir, it does.

All of the shaded area is acreage held by Coastal

Yes, sir, it is.

Were these leases originally acquired by Coastal States,

'
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or did you obtain farm-outs in the area?

A The original leases were obtained through various tradeg
in the area and subsequent leases have heen bought as commercial
type leases; the most recent of which was the acquisition of the
west half of Section 4 at a State Land sale, within the last
two’months.

0 Now, refer to Applicant's Exhibit Number 2 and explain
what that shows.

A Exhibit Nuﬁber 2 is a structural map contoured on top
of a SanaAndres marker which is consistent through the area,
readily and easily identified, and the develépment wells in the
area, and on this map, as you'will note, I have designated
the trace of a north-south cross section from the Coastal
States Nuntber 1 Red Fern Well through the Coastal States Number
164 Flying "M" State; through the Kelly State Number 2 to the

Number 121 Southern Mineral Well at the South end of the cross

section. ‘
Q That cross section will be offered in evidence?
A As Exhibit Number 3, yes, sir.
Q what else does this exhibit show, if anything?
A Nothing more than the stratographic nature of this

San Andres Pool and that it is continuous from North to South
over the arez which we are discussing at this hearing.

@] What is the depth of the San Andres zone in this area?

ol
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A The productive zones vary in depth from approximately

4,450 feet to approximately 4,600 feet.

Q What is the nature of the producing formation?

A The Flying “M" San Andres Pool is being produced from
a reservoir consisting of a sucrosic dolomite where porosity
and permeability are limited and controlled by the absence or
présence of pore £illing anhydrite. {

Q Refer to Applicant's E#hibit Number 3, which I believe‘
you've already testified is the cross section which is indicated

on Applicant’'s Exhibit Number 2; éxplain what Exhibit Number 3

shows.
A Exhibit Number 3 is the north-south cross section to
_which I have previocusly referred, éhowing a structural relation-

ship from north to south, of the five wells in question, which
show by the basis of indicated perfarated intervals that the
reservoir is continuous from north to south.

Q These are electrolcgs of each of those wells that you
have referred to?

A Yes, sir, and I have used the gamma ray neutron log for
my cross section, since this is the one log that we have common
to all the well bores.

0 Was there any difficulty in correlating the logs of
these wells?

A None whatever. 1It's more or less like matching up

o
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-
;_ wallpaper.
i; Q Does it show continuity of the formation in the area?
s | | ‘ A Yes, sir, it does.
Q Of the pay zone; do these logs shéw the arcea that has
: been perforated'ahd the wells are producing from?
z ig A Yes, sir, they do.
» ﬁi Q Is there anything else you would liké to comment on

ES with respect to this: exhibit?

g A No, sir.

Z; Q Now,:you are familiar with the application which has

- EE . been filed by Coastal States in this case?
. % ;g A Yes, sir.
23 §;k Q Refer to Exhibit Nuﬁher 4, and I ask you what it shows?
2o _ A
:z i A Exhibit Number 4 is the same plat that we have seen

E§ previously, only this time we have outlined in blue that area
. §§ which we ére seeking to be defined as the extension of the

Eg Flying "M" San Andres Oil Pool; this area being defined as the

gé west half and the west hélf of the east half of Section 16, the
3 §§ east half of Section 20, the west half and the west half of the

east nalf of Section 21, Township 9 South, Range 33 East, in Lea
County, New Mexico.
0 In your opinion does the area outlined in blue on Exhibit

Number 4 reasonably reflect the area that is proven to be

productive?

®
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A It does.

Q Is it your opinion that the boundaries as presently de-
fined, shoulé be extended to include this area?

A ies, sir.

Q What is Coastal'States‘seeking_by it's application in

this case with respect to standard 8C-acre spacing and proration'

CE, Inc.
5
rf!

A We're seeking to establish proration units of 80 acres

consisting of either the west half, the east half, the north

B

half or the south half of governmental guarter sections.
Q Is Coastal States proposing any definite well-spacing
pattern, that is, location for the wells?

A No, sir, we're suggesting that locations can be at

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.
PHONE 243.6691

either end of the 80-acre proration unit.

Q Do you nave any proposal with respect to the location

of each well within the quarter-quarter section of the spacing

T

unit?
A We would suggest that it be within reasonable tolerances

of 150 or 200 feet of the center of the guarter-guarter section.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERV I

Q Had the wells shown on Exhibit Number 4 been drilled
on a spacing pattern that would conform to what you propose in

this case?

A They would, sir, with the exception of the Number One,

21, Southern Mineral State located in the northwest quarter of tng

®
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northwest quarter of the southeast guarter of Section 21.

0 In that case that's‘a 330 location, is it not?
A out of the corner ofythe quarter section.
Q Are you proposing that that be made an exception to the

special field rules?

A ‘We would ask that ié be excepted.

MR. HiNKLE: In thié connection, Mr. Examiner, we

have another witness who is én engineer and we will go into more
detgil as to the characteriséics of the reservoir, but I want to
produce by this witness the pioposal of the Coastal States as far
as the spacing is concerned.

Q (By Mr. Hinkle) Is édastal States seeking an 80-ééré
allowable in this case?

A Yes, sir, which;shouid be the normal depth factor, plusv

one unit of allowable.

0 Just be two normal 40-acre allowables?
A Yes, sir.
Q In case there are two wells drilled on any 80-acre

unit,rdo you propose that thef share the production in any
prqqution?
| A We would suggest thaf they be produced in any proportion
part cut of either well or both.
Q Is there anything further you would Jike to show by

Exnibit Number 4?

o
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29, we have wells designated Numbers 1 and 2, which are also
proposed locaticns.

Q If those proposed locations are drilled will they
conform to the special field rules which you are proposing in
this case?

A Yes, sir, they will.

MR. HINKLE: I think that's all from this witness.
MR. UTZ: Any gquestions of the witness?
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. UTZ:

9] What is the reason that Coasﬁél States is suggesting a
flexible spacing pattern in this pool?

A This is being necessitated by the fact that our second

well in the area, which is located north of the discovery well

is a direct north offset. That would indicate to me that we could

put a well location at either end and further testimony by anothe]
witness will bring this question more to focus,by locating the
Number 2 Skelly at the east end of that east-west 80. We have
not neglected to notice that the west end has no-well capable
of draining it. We have remedied that sicuation by drilling the
Number 3 Skelly southwest of that 80 and will drain that
particular portion of the 80 acres.

Q In other words, the Number 3 Skelly has two 80's to

drain instead of one?

—afet

®
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A I think our testimony will bring out the fact that this
is pbssible. ‘
Q As far as the exceptions are concerned, your Number 2
Skelly and the Coastal Redfern Number 1 would be the only
exceptions to the regular pattern, would they not?
A At this momént.
MR. UTZ: BAny other questions of this witness? The
witness may be excused.
(Witness e#cuse&.)
W. D. ELLIOTT, called as a witness, héving been first
duly sworn, was ekamined and testified as follbws:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

o Your name is W. D. Elliott?

A Yes, sir.

0 Where do you reside, Mr. Elliott?

A In Corpus»Christi.

0 By whom are you enmployed?

A I am enmployed by Coastal States Gas Producing Company.
0 How long have you been‘with Coastal States?

A Six months.

Q wWhat is your present position with them?

A I am Production Manager of Coastal States.

Where is their head office?

O




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M
PHONE 243.669V

PAGE 13

-~

_and now with Coastal. With Sunray i was located in Tulsar

ing study?

— |

A In Corpus Christi.

Q you have not previously testified pefore the commission?

A 1 have not. |

Q Are you a graduate petroleum.engineer?

=X Yes, sir, I graduated from the University of Tulsa
witnh a B. S. and . S. Degree, in 1948-194°%.

0 Have you practiced your profession since your
graduation?

A ves, I have.

Q Go ahead.

A 1 worked for Atlantic rRefining; Sunray Dxéoil Company

Corpus Christi, Louisville, Arkansas and Oklahoma City.

Q what has been your position with these yarious
companies, what type of work did you dao?

A 1 was exploitation and reservoir enqineef with both
Atlantic Refining Company and Sunray. 1 wWas pistrict Engineer
in three<of sunray's districts which jincluded reservoir and
exploitation engineering. |

0 Have you been familiar with the gevelopment in the

Flying "M" San andres Area since its inception?
A Yes, I have.

0 Have you had an occasion to make a study of +this area,

an engineer
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A  Yes, sir, I have made a study of this area.

Q What does that étudf consist of?

A That study consisted of studying bottom-hole ﬁressures,
core analyses and logs, and characteristics of the oil of this
area.

0 In connection with thié'éfudy, you've examined all of
the well logs and all of the available data?

a Yes, I have. |

Q Producﬁion bottom-hole test,~andf§verything?

A What have you, yes.

0 As a result of this study have you come to any
conclusion with respect to the characteristics of the Flying "M"
San Andres éooi?

A Yes, I have. The bottom-hole pressure is approgimately
1,400 pounds.

Q That's been: the case almost without exception
in connection with each well as it was completed?

a Bach well, as it wss completed, we took bottom-hole
pressures on each one of them, and they were all, with one

exception, within 25 pounds of the 1,400 pounda figure.

Q Go ahead.
A The gravity of the oil is 19.2.
O That's uniform throughout all these wells?

A Yes, uniform throughout the entire field.

®
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f, MR. UTZ: 19.22
h A Very low. }
MR. UTZ: Whap do you do, scoop it out?
A No, actually it cémésAout better than one would think.
Wé haVe some real good producers down there.
£§ 0 (By Mr. Hinkle) What about your permeability and pcrosi
3 A Our porosity is from a dense two percenf”to a high of

19.4 percent; over the productive intervals that we consider

productive, it averages 12.9 percent. Permeability, likewise,

varies from a low of approximately one millidarcy to 108 milli- ;

. darcies.

;3

z.

53 Q What would you say the average is?
. 33
s H . . .
k- 3z A 7.5 millidarcies.
3 a?
- e
e 0 What about the gas-ocil ratio?
k-

; A The gas-o0il ratio is very difficult to measure in this

type of crude. Our most, or our aighest estimate for gas-oil
ratio would be 200 cubic feet per barrel, which would be
the saturation pressure. However, we have not been able to

measure any measurable. amount. We know it does produce some

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE

gas. We do not have enough gas for our heater treaters or for
purmping units. We have to use electricity and extraneous gas.

Q From your study have you formed an opinion as to the

extent of this reservoir, whether there is any continuity between

the wells that have been drilled?

®
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A There appears to be a good continuity between the wells
that haVe been drilled. We perforated in aﬁéroximatély the same
section in all of them. The porosity’develops in the same
section in the San Andres. |

Q In your opinion, are all of the wells which have been
completed in the Fiying "M" San Andres Pool;from the same pool
formation?

A Yes, with a bottom-hole pressure and a gravity, all
of them have the same gas-oil ratio tendencies; we believe them
all to be in the same, one and the same reservoir. Due to the

real low gravity of the oil and it's low gas-oil ratio, we be-

lieve that the recovery will be relatively low under primary

means.
Q Have you made an estimate ¢f the recovery factor?
A Yes, I estimate that it will be a solution gas-drive

reservoir with no more than ten percent recovery of the cil in
glace, under primary means.

Q From your study of the reservoir, have you formed an
opinion as to whether one well will effectively and efficiehtly
drain 80 acres ox more?

A Yes, I believe that one well will efficiently and
effectively drain at least 80 acres.

Q In your opinion, is it necessary to drill more than one

well to each 80-acre unit, to prevent waste?
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A

I believe one well per 80-acre unit will be sufficient

to prevent waste.

Q

In your opinion will correlative rights be protected by

the developmen£ of the pool on an 80-acre spacing pattern?

A

Q

Yes.

What's been the average cost of drilling and completing

wells in the Flying "M" San Andres Pool?

A

It has cost approximately $50,000.00 to drill and

complete wells into the tanks in this pool.

Q

I believe you've already testified that the gravity of

the crude is about nineteen?

A

Q

A

0

A

Yes.

Is this soﬁr crude or sweet crude, or what?

It is sour crude. We have to truck this crude.
Why do you have to truck it?

There is a sweet pipeline in the nearby field, but

they will not take this crude.

Q

A

They will not mix it?

They will not mix it with their sweet crude.

It has to be treated?

It has to be treated, right.

What is the price differential between this and, say,
35 or 40 gravity?

fle obtain $2.18 for this crude; 40 gravity crude would

T
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be $2.95; almost a dollar difference.

Q In addition, do you have to pay a truckihg charge?

A That is included in there.

Q That's included in that; so you get about a net of $2.18
as against $3.95 --

a / $2.95.

Q I mean $2.95 for 38 gravity?

A Right.

é Is therxe any other area, any other pool in this area

that you know of, that you have this unusual condition where
you have low gravity of sour crude that you>have to handle in this
way? |

A I understand there is a field, some fields nearby. I'm
not familiar with them myself.

Q Based upon the relatively short production history of
the pool, and your study of the reservoir characteristics, have
you arrived at any conclusions as to whether from an economic
standpoint it is feasible to develop the pool on 40-acre spécing
and proration units?

A Due to the extremely low gravity and extremely low gas-
0il ratio which would effect our recovery factor, we feel that
econcmics on 40 acres would be marginal, at best.

0 In other words, it would be very gquestionable whether

the wells would ever pay out on 40 acres?

®©
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'A On 40 acres, right.

Q In your opinion will the establishment of special field
rules along the lines which yoﬁ have indicated there prevent
economic loss caused by the drilling of an excessive number of
wells? |

A Yes, it means quite a bit to Coastal, in fact, when
vou develop half of the wells.

0 In fact, it means probably the difference betweeﬁ having
a profit and not having a profit?

A Right, exactly.

Q In your opinion will the special field rules recommendeq
be in the interest of conservation and prevention of waste?

A Yes, very much so. |

Q- Do you have anything else you would like to present
to the Commission?

A No, sir.

MR. HINKLE: I think that's all,
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. UTZ:

Q - Have you run any interference tests in tﬁis pool?

A Ne, sirx. e have done some calculations and according
to our calculations it would take at least 60 days for an
interferénce test to be felt from cone 80-acre well to another.

It would take approximastely 50 days to be felt on 40-acre

®
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spacing. Il is rather difficult to run them under those
circumstances.

0 When was your discovery well completed?

A In Jaauary this year.

Q And your Number .2 was completed when? T

A Let's see, it was completed about two months later, I
believe. .

Q Is it yéﬁr intention to run any interference tests in
the next year or so?

A Yes, we feel like that we may require some. We have

been thinking along the terms of interference tests and secohdary
recovery and other things in order to increase our economic
value in this field. Our plans are not real definite vet.

Q You have a pretty low permeability in this pool.

A We have some sections that are extremely high, over, up
to a hundred millidarcies.

0 But seven and a half is the average?

A ‘The average throughout, the entire, what we consider
the pay section.

0 Would it be true that a low gravity oil passes through
low permeability at a lesser rete than higher gravity oil would?

A Yes, that is true.

Q So, with the information that you nhave at the present

time it's nct so much a matter of whether one well will drain 80

®
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acres, it's a maﬁter of economics?

A Yés,,it's more a matter of economics. We believe that
cne well will drain 80 acres. | |

Q You don't have much information to prove that, do you?

A No, we ad not have very much information.

0 This is a temporary order that you are asking for?

A Right. |

MR. UTZ: Axe the;e any other questions?
MR, HINKLE: You are askingafof‘a one year period of
time for trial?
A One year temporary order.
MR. UTZ: The witness may be excused.

{(Witness excused.)

ALBUQUERGUE, N, M.
PHONE 243.66391

MR. UTZ: Any other statemeﬁts in this case?

MR. HINKLE: That's all that we have.

MR. DURRETT: "'If the Examiner please, 1 do have a
telegram that we have received this morning from Redfern
Development Corporation; stating that they oppose 80-acre spacing

as they believe that San Andres formation can be more efficiently

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

and economically produced on a 40-acre pattern. This will be

placed in the file, if anyone would like to read it in it's
b , entirety.

MR. HINKLE: I would like to ask one more guestion in

\ : 1 view of that telegram, of Mr. Elliott.

@
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W. D. ELLIOTT, recalled as a witness, having been previ-
ously duly sworn, testified further as follows:
REDIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. HINKLE:
Q Does Redfern have any acreage within the defined

limits of the pool as you are suggesting here? -

A Yes.
Q Is that under farm-out to Ccastal States?

A No,_they have two leases that are not uﬁder farm-out.
Q That's within this area that you propose?

A Right.
MR. DURRETT: It states in the telegramfthat they have
acreage in the northwest of Section 16, in the southeast
quartef of Section 8.

MR. UTZ: The case will be taken under advisement.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
. SS.

COUNTY OF BERNALILLOJ)

1, ADA DEARNLEY, court Reporter, do nereby certify
that the?foregoing and’attached transcript of proceedinqs pefore
the New Mexrico oil Conseréation-Commission Examiner at Santa Fe,
New MexicOr jg a true and correct record to the best of my Xnow-
iedge: skill and ability-

IN WITNﬁSS WHEREOF 1 have affixed ™Y hand and notarial

seal this 7th 93¥ of July:s 1964.

i
) A ,
/w 0(//(/4/.1 2

Notary public -~ Ccour? Rreporter
My Ccommission Expilres:

June 19, 1967




GENERAL DISCUSSION OF CASE #3072 CONCERNING THE
ESTABLISHMENT OF PERMANENT FIELD RULES DESIG-
NATINGkBO-ACRE SPACING FOR THE FLYING "M"
SAN ANDRES FIELD LEA CCUNTY, NEW MEXICO
Field History
The Flying "M" San Andres Field was discovered by Coastal
States in Pebruary, 1964. The Skelly State #1 located in SE/4
of NW/4 of Section 21, T9S, R33E was potentialed for 47 bbls.

oil and 67 bbls water pumping from the Slaughter zone of the

- San Andres. By July, 1964, Coastal States had 8 wells producing

from this zone. All of these wells were drilled on 80-acre

tracts. In July, 1964, Coastal States asked for temporary field

rules designating 80-acre spacing for this field. Order No.‘2746

was issued by the Commission granting 80-acre spacing for a

'period of one year at which time Coastal would have to show cause

why the field should not be developed on 40-acre spacing. That
is, of course, the purpose of this hearing.

At the present time Coastal has 23, 80-acre proration units
containing 25 producing wells. Sheil has 6 80-acre proration
units containing 6 producing wells. Redfern Dev. Corp. has one
80-acre prorafion unit containing 1 producing well.

‘Coastul nas 2 80-acre ororation units containing 2 wells
each. The Redfern #2 & #3 wells are located on the w/z of the
NW/4 of Section 16. The No. 3 well was drilled on this unit
because the #2 well proved to be a very marginal well due to its
location on the extreme north edge of the reservoir.

The Sinclair #4 well located in the NE/4 of the SE/4 of




™~

~ .

secﬁion 20 was originally drilled to test the Bough "C" at
appfoximately 9200'. When the Bough "C" was found to be dry
Ehe'well was pluggéd back and completed in the San Andres.

This San Andres completion was deemed ﬂecessary because of the
preSSure information that could be obtairied and also to add
addiﬁional producing capacity to this proration unit. fThe
Sincﬁair State #2 is a marginal well because of its location on
the western edge of the reservoir. A BHP taken immediately
after completing the Sinclair State #4 well showed 1076 psi

(original reservoir press. 1466 psi) indicating definite drainage .

from this area by the off-set wells.

Exhibit #1 is a plat showing the different proration units

for the field. This plat shows that there are, at the present

,time,_30 80-acre proration units containing 32 producing wells,

 The two exceptions have been noted above.

o,

Pressure

Exﬁibit # 2 is a graph of ali the available pressure
information on the Flying "M" San Andres Fielda. This BHP
inforﬁaﬁion has been plotted ve. Time, anc the monésy fielg
wide proéucing rate.

The bottom iine on the graph is the bottom hoie §ressure
in the producing weilis {72 hrs. 8I} (at a -135 Datum). The
next line above is the BHP on an inside 40-acre location. This

pressure wac taken on the Sinclair State #4 in the NE/4 of the

SE/4 of Section 20. This well is 1320’ (Regular 40-acre location)



from 4 wells producing fyom the gan Andres. The pressure was

found to be 1076 psi or some 400 psi 12sS than the original

pHP. This pressure informationaﬂone proves that one well is

draining considerably more than 40 acres. RS indicated on the
cfaph, this is approximately 175 psi higher than the BHP-in the
producing weils. The next.line up repreSents the BHP 3S encoun-
tered in new wells drilled on jnside go-acre tracts. The

sure as recofded in the Southern ninerals#3—16 was 1188

psi or some 300 psi 1esS than the original pressure and some

250 psi above the pHP in the producing wells.

The next line up represents the pressure ghat is currently
being found in the newvw wells that are beind drilled on go-acre
tracts that efe off-set bY onlyxone producing well. These

pressures indicate that the further the well 18 jocated from the

main body of the field, the_higher will be the pup. The Fee #2

with 1362 psi and the Fee #3 with 1382 psi are shown on the curve.

The top lin€ represents the original pHP of 1466 which was

measured in april, 1964, in the redfern #1l.
Volumetric Calculations

ysing the averace reservoir roCk properties that are shown

in exhibit # 7 and & recovery factor of 12% of the original

oil in place gk the estimated recoverable oil under 40 acres 1S

46,250 pbls. The estimated recovery ¢or 80 acres is 92,500.

Exhibit # 4 is & graph of the BHP VS cunulative production

for the skelly gtate #2 well 1ocated in the NB/a4 of the Nw/4 of




Section 21 indicating the recovery from this well should be
approximateiy 90,000 bbls. This indicates that one well is
effectively draining 80 acres. ‘

Economics

Exhibit # 3 shows a comparison of the economics on 40-
acre and 80=acre spacing. A profit of $8,400.00 could be
realized on a total investment of $48,100.00 on 40-acre spacing
for a profit to" investment ratilo of 17.5%. ©On éo-acre épacing
a érofit of $58,520.00 could be realized on & tﬁtal investment
of $56,480.00 for a profit to investment ratio of 104%. This,
of course, shows very poor economics on 404acré spacing and
relatively good eqonomics on 80-acre spacing.

. Summarxy

Ail of the available pressure information indicates that
‘kteach well_ completed in the San Andres formation following Apx;il,
1964, has suffered varying degiees of pressure depletion. The
 pressure deplétion varies from approximately 400 psi near the
center of the field to 75 psi near the south edge.

Volumetric Calculations indicate there should be approximate.ly
90,500 bbls of recoverable oil under each IVBG-acre tract. The
4p‘ressure vs. cumulative produc%’lfrom the Skelly State #2
indicates that it should recover approx. 90,000 bbls to an
abandonment pressure of 200 psi, indicating that it is effectively
draining 86 ‘acres. We feel that all the above information-.

indicates beyond any reasonable doubt that one well will drain

in excess of B0 acres in this reservoir.
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ESTIMATES QF QIL RESERVES AND ECONOMICS
Flying "M" San Andres
Lea County, New Mexico

F - Case No. 3072
Exhibit # =3
- . 6-30-65
‘ 'BASIC DATA
Porosity - Avg. 11%
3 Net Pay Avg. 20"
Water Saturation Avg. 38%
Formation Value Factor Est. 1.10
: Recovery Factor Est. 12%
Recovery = 7758 x A x h x @ x (1 - sw} x fr
Bo
: | )
= 'RECOVERY POR 40 ACRES
Recovery = 7758 x 40 ac. x 20' x .11 x (1 - .38) x .12
o | - = 46,256 bbls.
- : RECOVERY FOR 80 ACRES
Recovery-= 7758 x 80 ac. x 20' x 11% x (1 - .38) x 12%
@, 1.10 |
f = 92,500 bbls.
‘ COMPARISON OF ECONOMICS
A 40-ac. spacing . 80-ac. spacing
Gross Oil Reserves 46, 250 92,500
Net 011 Reserves 60X 27,700 56, 500
Net Revenue @ 2.04 per bbl $56,500 $115,000
Drilling & Completion cost 40,000 | 40,000
Operating Cost .10 per bbl 4,600 9,250
Production Taxes _ 3,500 7,130
Total Cost 48,100 56,480
Profit 8,400 58,520
| : Profit to Investment
| . Ratio in % ~~ 17.5 . 104%
3 o \\ )
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DATE
4-24-64
5-14-64
5-27-64
6-2-64
6-2-64
6-17-64
6-18-64
6-18-64
10-8-64
10-8-64
12-26-64
1-14-65
5-6-65
5-6-65
5-19-65
5-30-65
6-8-65
6-16-65
6-20-65
6-29-65

6-29-65

FLYING "M" (SAN ANDRES)
BOTTOM HOLE PRESSURE DATA-
DATUM (-135 feet subsea)

WELL

Redfern State #1

Flying "M" #1-16

Skelly State #2

Skelly State_#l
Southern Minerals #1-21
Skelly State #3
Southein Minerals #2e167
sinclair State #l

Shell 0il State FMA #2

Shell 0il state FMA #3

Redfern State #3

Flying "M" #2-21
Southern Minerals #3-16
Southern Minerals #1-15
Fee #2

Sinclair State #4
Skelly State #2

Shell 0Oil Company FMA #2
Fee #3

southern Minerals #3-16

Redfern State #1

TIME

43.5
48.0
48.0

12.0

45.0

48.0

48.0

48.0

72.0

72.0

48 .0

21.0

72.0
72.0
72.0
72.0
72.0
69.0
72.0
72.0

72.0

hours
hou:s
hours
hours
hours
hours
hours
hours
hours
hours
hours
hours
hours

hours

hours

hours

hours

hours

hours

hours

hours

PRESSURE

1466 psi
1383 ési
1374 psi
1402 psi
1386 psi
1417 psi
1337 psi
1380 psi
1297 psi
1076 psi
1267 psi
1118 psi
1188 psi
1409 psi
1362 psi
1076 psi
895 psi
892 psi
1382 psi
994 psi

857. psi
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|| APPLICATION OF COASTAL STATES GAS

i
H

i

! Pool, including a provision for 80-acre spacing.

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW UEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSBERVATION
COMMIBSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING;:

CASE No. 3072
Order No. R-2746

PRODUCING COMPANY FOR THE EXTENSION
OF A POOL AND FOR SPLRCIAL TENPORARY
POOIL, RULES, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER_OF s YON
BY THE COMMISSION:

vThis cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on July 1,
1964, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner EBlvis R. Utz.

- NOW, on this_29th _day of July, 1964, the Commiseion, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Bxaminer, and being fully advised
in the premiges,

FINDS:

{1) Shat due public notice having been civen as required by,
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof. :

{2) That the applicant, Coastal S8tates Gas Producing Com-
pany, seeks extensgion of the Flying “M™ San Andres Pool in Town-
ship 9 South, Range 33 Bast, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico.

(3) That the proposed extension of the Flying "M" San Andreg
Pool should be considered in a nomenclature case to be called by !
the Commission and docketed for hearing in the near future.

(4) That the applicant seecks the promulgation of temporary
special rules and regulations governing the Flyirg "M" San Andéres




2=

'cASE No. 3072
%Order No. R=2746
{ (5) That in order to prevent the economic loes caused by
ithe drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of
xxisk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,
to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling
lof too. few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect
*correlatlve rights, temporary special rules and regulations

providing for 80-acre spacing units should be prouulgated for
the Flying "M" S8an Andres Pool.

(6) That the temporary special rules and regulations
should provide for limited well locations in order to assure
oxderly development of the pool and protect correlative rights.

(7) That the temporary special rules and regulatioms
should be established for a one~year period in order to allow
the operators in the subject pool to gather reservoir information
to establish the area that can be efficiently and economically
drained and developed by cne well.

(8) That an administrative procedure should be established
whereby the operators in the pool would be permitted to conduct
interference tests and to transfer allowables among producing
wells on the same lease during the temporary one-year period in
order to facilitate the gathering of information pertaining to
reservoir characteristics.

(S) That this case should be recpened at an examiner hear-
ing in July, 1965, at which time the operators in the subject pcol
should appear and present all available reservoir infermation,
including interference test results, to establish the area that
can be efficiently and econocmically drained and developed by one
well and show cause why the subject pool should not be developed

'on 40-acre spacing units.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That tempotary Special Rules and Regulatiﬁns for the Flying
"M" San Andres Pool are hereby promulgated as followss

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE
FLYING “M" SAN ANDRES POOL _

| RULE ). Each well completed or reccmpleted ir the Flying
“M" San Andres Pool or in the San Andres formation within one
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CASE No. 3072 :
Order No. R-2746
i

mile of the Flying "M" San Andres Pool, and not nearer to or
within the limits of another designated San Andres pool, shall
be spaced, drilled, operated, and produced in accordance with
the Special Rules and Regulations hereinafter set forth.

RULE 2. Bach well completed or recompleted in the Flying
1*M" San Andres Pool shall be located on a standard unit containing
80 acres, more or less, coneisting of the N/2, 8/2, R/2, or W/2
of a single governmental quarter section; provided, however, that
3 nothing contained herein shall be construed as prohibiting the

. drilling of a well on each of the quarter-quarter sectionsz in

the unit.

AR,

NILE 3. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant ’
an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice angd :
5 hearing vhen an application has been filed for a non-standard

= unit comprising a single quarter-dquarter section or lot. All

= operators offsetting the proposed non-standard unit shall be

=3 notified of the application by registered or certified mail, and
the application shall state that such notice has been furnished.
The Secretary-Director may approve the application upon receipt
Of written wvaivers from all offset operators or if no offset
operator has entered an objection to the formation of the non-
standard unit within 30 days after the Secretary-Director has

received the application. 4[« =m0 ol
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RULE 4. The fixst well drilled on every standard or non- // 753 s:;: pmf" I
standard unit in the Flying "M" San Andres Pool shall be located S €reiary -Director
in the NW/4 or the SE/4 of a goverrmental guarter section. All AL Ee e LT
wells shall be located within 200 feet of the center of a /
governmental quarter-quarter section. et ) . s )

g 'f;//’ z ,/ L g e &
RULE 5. ‘fhe Secretary-Director may grant an exception to | 7 A o
the footage regquirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing I

‘when an application has been filed for an unorthodox location i
necessitated by topographical conditions or the recompletion of i
a well previously drilled to another horizon, provided the well |
will be located no nearer than 330 feet to the outer boundary

of the unit. All operators offsetting the proposed unorthodox
location shall be notified of the application by registered or
ﬂcertified mail, and the applicaticn shall state that such notice
has been furnished. The Secretary-Director may approve the
application upon receipt of written waivers from all offset
operators or if no offset operator has entered an objection to

| the unorthodox location within 20 days after the Secretary-

| Director has received the application.
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ﬁ RULE RULE 6. A standard proration unit (79 through 81 acres) in
the Flying 'M' San Andres Pool shall be assigned an 80-acre pro-
‘portional factor of 2.00 for allowable purposes, and in the event |
‘there is more than one well on an 80-acre proration unit, the
operator may produce the allowable assigned to the unit from the
wells on the unit in any proportion.

; The allowable assigned to a non-standard proration
unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable in the
Flving "M" San Andres PoGl as the acreage in such non-standard
unit bears to 80 acreas.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

(1) fhat an 80~-acre allowable shall not be assigned to a
well in the Flying "M" San Andres Pool until the operator of the
well files a new Form C-128 and Form C-116 with the Commission.

§ (2) That any well presently drilling to or completed in
'the San Andres formation within the Flying "M" San Andres Pool
or within one mile of s2id pool that will not comply with the
well location requirements of Rule 4 is hereby granted an excep-
R tion to the reguirements of said rule. The operator shall notify
the Bobbs District Office of the Commission in writing of the
name and location of the well on or before Angust 10, 1564.

{3) That the Secretary-Director of the Commission is
hereby authorized to approve interference tests and the transfer
!of allowables to wells on the same lease or, if in a unitized

area, to wells in the same participating area, provided however,
: that any such auvthorization shall be limited to & period of six
E ;months. but may be renewed. HNo transfer well shall be permitted
3 i to receive, in addition to itg own allowable, more than 50 per
: J cent of one top unit allowable for the pool.

¥ To obtain administrative approval for interference tests
ana the transfer of allowable, the operator shall submit in
trlplicate a request for such authority describing in detail the
 proposed method of conducting such tests and transferring the

: allowable. The application shall be accompanied by a plat showing
" thereon all wells within a radius of two miles of the proposed ;
shut—ln well(s) and the transfer well(s). The plat shall also :
identlLy each lease or participating area as to cownership or

;_operat:ng rights, The application shall include evidence that alh

* offset operators to the shut-in well(s) and the transfer well(s)
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|
ihave been furnished a complete copy of the application. It shall
also be accompanied by Form C-116 for each shut-in well, showing
the results of a pre-shut-in test to determine the amount of all
able to be transferred. The transferred allowable shall not exc
the volume of oil produced during the last 24 hours of a 72-hour
period during which the well shall be produced at a constant rate.
The Commiseion and offset operators to both the shut-in well(s)
and the transfer well(s) may witness such tests if they so desire
and shall be notified of the tests at least 48 hours prior to the
commencaement thereof. ’

The Secretary-Directoxr of the Commission may grant approval
of the interference tests and transfer of allowable upon resceipt
of waivers from all offset operators or upon expiration of a
20-day waiting period, provided no offset operator has objected
to the proposed test and transfer.

(4) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing|

! including interference test results, to establish the area that
| can be efficiently and economically drained and developed by one

4 DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
iabove designated.

in July, 1965, at which time the operators in the subject pool
shall appear and present all available rerervoir information,

'well and show cause why the Flying *M"™ San Andres Pool should not
‘be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

(5) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Coamission may deem neces-

| BArY .

'
|
[
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i
i
t
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

W

M. CAMPBELL, ¢hairman

S ,&/ff

3

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Pe, New Mexico

July 7, 1965

----——-———------------------

)
IN THE MATTER OF: Case No. 3072 being reopened)

pursuant to the provisions of Order No.
R-2746, which order established 80-acre
spacing for the Flying "M" San Andres Pool,
Lea County, New Mexico, for a period of one
year.

I

-meier reporting service, inc

dearnley

vvvvvvvvvvvvvv

AR b A Rt s e

.

l'!CIAHHNb 'lNo DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPEAT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

1120 SIMMS BLDG. & P, O, BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243.6491 ® ALBUQUERQUS, NEW MEXICO

“BEFORE:  DANIEL s. NUTTER

S TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

Case No.ﬂL
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. mto order. The
4
Q
§ next case we wilj take up will be Case 3072, reopened.
3
(¥4
- i MR. DURRETT: In the matter of Case Numbor 3573 being
v ; .
2 . . i
s g §8 reovened pursuant to the Provisions of Order No. R-2746..
= oy 3 , , :
~ é 5; MR. CHRISTY: sam Christy, Hinkle, Bondurant g
Qs 5 42 - E
= % 53 Christy, Roswell, New Mexico, for the Applicant, Coastal States)
- S 1 .
as> . =3 .
“> g 2 We have one witness, Mr, Examiner, we do have another
. ] _<
2O L ge | V
B § 33 witness here who can testify on geology matters. wWould You star
et . Ng <
= § X8
= i Fu to be sworn, please?
g o
.. f 8°* JACK MCGRAW
= £ oI =
2 = §3 :
E; 8 qg called as 3 witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, was
& «= .
1] * <
Sz g8 examined and testified as follows:
= f i3
= I i3 DIRECT EXaMINATION
=S 2E ey MR. CHRISTY:
—— MARIOSTY:
Q Will you state your name, address, by whom ydu are

employed and in what capacity?
A My name is Jack McGraw, I am employed by Coastal

State Gas Producing Company, in Abilene, Texas,

0] In what Capacity, sir?
A As District Engineer.
Q I believe yoy have previously testified before this

regulatory body, Mr. McGraw, and had your qualifications as

2 petroleum engineer accepted?

A Yes, sir, 1 have,

——— \_\\\_\_‘\_]
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Q Are you familiar with Case 3072, the area in question
the wells in the Flying San Andres Pool?
A Yes, sir, I am.

Q0  This is the Flying "M" Fieid?

T

A This is in ouf division.
Q  Are you familiar with what is sought by the applicant

in Case 3072, and are you familiar with the prior hearing?

A Yes, sir.

MR. CHRISTY: Are the qualifications of the withess

acceptable?

DEPOSITIONS, NEAIKNGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

MR. NUTTER: They are.
0 (By Mr. Christy) Mr. McGraw, would you please give

the Examiner a brief historical statement on this field, pleasep}

1120 SIMMS BLDG, o P.O. BOX 1092 @ PHMONE 243.6491 ¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1213 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ¢ PHONE 256.1294 ¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

dearnley-meier reporting service, inc

SPECIALIZING IN:

-

A The Flying "M" San Andres Field was discovered by ~
Coastal Staﬁes in'February 1964. ’The>Skelly State Number 1,
located in the Southeast Quarter of Section 21, Township 9 South,
Range 33 East was potentiated.for.47 barrels of 0il and 67
barrels of water pumping from the slaughter zone of the San
Andres formation by July, 1564. Coastal States had eight wells
producing from this zone. All of these wells were drilled on

80 acre tracts. In July, 1964, Coastal States asked for

temporary field rules designating 80 acre spacing for this field.

Order 2746 was issued by the Commission granting

80 acre spacing for a period of one year, at which time
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Coastal States would have to show cause why the field should

b4
o
g not be developed on 40 acre spacing. That is, of course, the
[+
(V)
. i purpose of this hearing.
= ]
> o :
. = U .
<> 3 38 At the present time Coastal States has 23 80-acre
o e =
Tz %
o g 3 proration units containing 23 producing wells. Shell has six
. v 2 Z
o s gu :
= ¥ 3¢ 80-acre proration units containing six producing wells. Redfer?
: - X 33
aD < 29 . . '
. % .3 Development Corporation has one 80-acre proration unit containiTg
co § g |
4 =2 gg one producing well. Coastal States has two 80-acre proration
——— . e .
— g iI® : L ~
= g Eg units containing two wells each. The Redfern Number 2 and 3
Qo w e X
e = u“ -
— g &> wells are located on the West Half of the Northwest Quarter of
a = §§ -
g; § gg Section 16. The Number 3 well was drilled con this unit because
a S
3 - LA
o = gé the Number 2 well proved to be a very marginal well on the lo-
ot 2 3=
= I g e
o= 3 gg cation of the north edge of the reservoir.
a g g2
- - =9

The Sinclair State Number 4 well,vlocated in the

9 - Northeast Quarter of the Southeast Quarter of Section 20 was

originally drilled to test the Bough "C" at approximately 9200.
¥hen the Bough "C" formation was found to be dry, the well was

plugged back and completed in the Szn Andres formation. This

TR,

San Andres formation was deemed necessary because of the pressure
information that could be obtained and alsoc to add additional

producing capacity to this proration unit. The Sinclair Number
2 well is a marginal well because of its location on the western

edge of the reservoir.

A bottom hole pressure test taken immediately after
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The bottom line on the graph is Ehe bottom hole
pressure in the producing well.

Now, this is the older"ﬁroducingVWells. This re-
presents subﬁéquent pressures following thé initial bressures

that were taken in the beginning, so this is the bottom hole

%

pressure decline that we are looking at, these wells have been

[}

“Ueariley-meier reporting service, inc.

producing since the beginning of production in this area. Thede
pressures are all 72 hour shut-in pressureé, and at a datum
of minus 135. The next line above is the bottom hole pressure

on an inside 40 acre location.

OEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

MR. NUTTER: Those are at a datum of minus 135?
A Yes. This pressure was taken on the Sinclair State

Number 4, which I have mentionéd before. This well was located

1120 SIMMS BLDG. ® P.O. BOX 1092 o PHONE 243-6691 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1213 -FIRST MATIONAL BANK EASY:. 8- PHONE-254-1294 . o . ALBUQUERQUE, NEW. MEXiCO.

SPECIALIZING N,

1320 feet, or a regular 40 acre location from the four wells

producing in the San Andres. The pressureiwas found to be
1,076 pounds per square inch, or some four%hundred pounds
less than the original bottom hole pressuré.

This pressure information alone proves that one well

is draining considerably more than forty acres as indicated
on the graph. This is approximately 175 péi higher than the
bottom hole pressure in the older producing wells, so we do

have a pressure differential there of about 175 pounds when

you move 1320 feet from a present producing well.,

The next line up represents the bottom hole pressure
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as encountered in new wells drilled on inside 80 acre tr

The pressure as recorded in the Southern Minerals 3-16 was

1188 or some 300 pounds lesskghan the original pressure and

s some 250 pounds abuve the bottom hole pressure in the older

f

SPECIALIZING M, DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

E - —

"producing wells.

0 Would you identify where the Southern Minerals 3-16
well is, please? |

A Yés, it's in the Northwest of the Southeaét of 1leo.
It's on the same location as the Abo well, the 1-16 Southern
Minerals. This well was offset by the--actually, three other
producing wells at the time it was completed, and élthough it
shows a higher initial bottom hole pressure than the pressure»

in a regular 40 acres, this simply shows you are further away

1120 SIMMS BLDG, @ P.O. BOX 1092 o PHONE 243.6691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1213 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ¢ PHONE 236-1204 o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

‘deariley-meier regorting service,

and yobu have a little bit more pressure differential.

MR. NUTTER: That well is located in the Northwest

of the South Half of 16?

A Yes, sir, do you see it?
MR. NUTTER: It's offset to the Northwest and South-
west?
A To the Southwest and Northwest; also offset to the
South on a reéular 80~acre location, so it's what I have

generally referred to as an inside 80-acre location.

This pressure on this well shows that this had suffergd

some pressure depletion also, and we were affecting pressure




PAGE 8

on a regular 80-acre pattern.
The next line up represents the pressure that is curren-

tly being found in the new wells that are being drilled on

80-acre tracts that are offset by one producing well. Now,
this is in the Fee Number 2 and Number 3 wells located in the
West Half of Section 28. If you will look at Exhibit 1, you
can see Fee Number 2 and Number 3, and they were drilled in
that order;cand each one, when they‘Wére drilled, were offset
by one we;;, and they are shown here. The pressure on the

Fee Number 2 was 1362 and Fee Number 3 was showing a little

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

bit higher pressure when you get a little bit further from
the main body of the older producing area.

MR. NUTTER: What is the other pressure there, then,

1120 SIMMS BLDG, ® PO, BOX 1092 & PHONE 243-5591 o ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO

1213 FIRST NAYIONAL BANK EAST o PHONE 234-1294 o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

deardley-meier reporting service, inc.

SPECIALIZING IN:

the cone that is 1400 feet?

A That was a pressure taken in the Sinclair, the
Southern Minerals 1-15 which is our present water disposal well.
As you can see, it's in Section 15 in the Northeast of the South-
2 | west, and it was also greater than an 80-acre, regular 80-
acre location from the closest producing well because at the
time the pressure was taken the closest producing well was the
Redfern 1, almost a half mile away, and it has suffered some

forty pound or fifty pound pressure drop.

Q All right.

A The top line then, is simply a straight line repre-
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senting the original reservoir pressure, 1466, the pressure

in the Redfern Number 1 in april, 1964.

™

o) All right. Now lét's speak of the volumemetric- cal-

culation and make reference to Exhibit Number 3, please.

A Using the averdge reservoir rock properties that are

vige. inc,

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONYVENTICNS

shown in Exhibit 3, and a recovery factor of 12 percent of the

i'
l

original oil in place, the estimated recoverable o0il under 40
acres is 46,250 barrels. The estimated recovery for 80 acres is
83,500 barrels.

Exhibit 4 then, which is on the next page, is a

graph of the bottom hole pressure versus cumulative production

e P.0,BOX 1092; ¢ PHONE 243-4691: o° ALBUQUERQUE, NEW 'IEXICO

1213°FIRST NATIONAL BANK EASY o PHONE 2381294 # ALBUQUERGUE, NEW'M!X(CO

for the Skelly State Number 2, located in the Northeast Quarter

of the Northwest Quarter of Section 21, indicating the recovery

‘dearaley-meier reporting ser

SPECIALIZING iN:
1120 SIMMS BLDG.

from this well should be approximately 90,000 barrels. This

we feel indicates that one well is effectively draining the

80 acre area.
0] Now, any time we take up an 80-acre proration
problem, we get into a matter of economics. Would you give

us a little statement of the economics?

A Exhibit 3 also shows a comparison of the economics

on 40-acre and 80-acre spacing. If you will look at Exhibit 3
you can see that we have used the gross oil reserves. Under

this are the costs. This shows the net interest to Coastal

and net revenue on this net reserve at about $2.04 a barrel.
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Since this is 19 gravity crude, that's about all the price

is. That results in gross income of §56,500.00 for 40 acres,
and $113,000.00 on 80-acre spacing; drilling and completing
cost is.about $40,000.00 per well; operating cost at ten cents
a barrel would be about %$4,600.00 on 40-acre spacing and
$9,250.00 on 80-acres; approximate taxes of course, are shown;A
total cost, $48,100.00 for 40, and $56,480.00 for 80-acre spaciﬂg.

This would yield a profit of only $8,400.00 on 40 acres and

probably about $58,000.00 on 80 acres or a profit to invest-

-ment ratio of 17 1/2 percent for 40 acres and 104 percent for

80 acres.

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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0 Over approximately what period of time?
A This will be over a period of six to eight years.
Q So this shows very poor economics on 40-acre spacing

and relatively good economics on 80-acre spacing?
A Yes. For the Examiner's information, we have attached
as Exhibit 5 a contour map on the top of the Slaughter Zone.

This is the same map as Exhibit 2 in the original hearing ex-

cept it has been updated as we have learned more about the
field. We have also tabulated at the last page of the set of
exhibits, a tabulation of the wells referred to by the Examiner

when he mentioned that they had some bottom hole pressures

at minus 135 datum.

, Q Now, Mr. McGraw, can you summarize for us, please,
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what you feel has been learned an&fwhat tgese exhibits depict?

A A1l of the available pressure information indicates
that each well completed in the San Andres Formation follow-
ing April, 19264, has suffered’varying degrees of pressure
depletion. The pressure depletion varies from approximately
400 psi ih the center of the older producing area to 75 psi
in the new development to the soutg. Volumetric calculation
indicates there should be approximately 92,500 barrels of
recoverable oil under 80 acre tracts. Pressure versus
cumulative production from the Skéliy State Number 2 indicates
that it ghould recover approximately 90,000 to abandonment
pressure of 200 psi, and indicates that it is effectively
draining 80 acres. We feel that all the above infcérmation
indicates beyond any reasonable doubt that one well will drain
in excess of 80 acres in this reservoir.

Q You believe it could be done economically and without
violation of the correlative rights of the interested parties?

A Yes, sir, I sure do.

Q Now, the temporary rules, speaking specifically
about Rule 2, provided that each well would consist of a
drilling unit of either the North Half, South Half, East
Half or West Half of a single governmehtal section. Rule 3
provides for certain non—standard exceptions to that. Do

you feel those rules should be continued?
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A Yes, we feel those are all right.
Q Now, Rule 4 of the temporary rules provided that

the first well in any 80-acre spacing unit shall ke drilled

w
z
o
z
>
z
8
H
! S ]
> - N
. s 3 §8 in either the Northwest quarter or the Southeast Quarter of
: . X - .
- = § 38 . o o .
% Z5 single governmental section, and will be within 200 feet of
= ] . A
= E 33 the center of that quarter section. Do you feel that rule
= & 23 R
g :g should be continued?
= 8 s A Yes, sir.
e .=
— 5 %3 . : , ,
g;_ 2 fw Q Now, I believe interference tests were not taken?
@ 3 .F _ L |
v g A No, i1nterference tests as such were not conducted
z =,
= 2 353 |
a § g% because of the pressure information that we had accumulated
w a
= ez . ‘ :
= F g8 at the time we considered conducting this interference test.
= s ik We feel that the information gained is actually better and
as g s-o
% : .= - shows more conclusive evidence of drainage than an interfer-
ence test would, which is conducted over a specific period
of time.
Q The operator mentions a transfer allowable which,

of course, has not been taken and there is no necessity for

it. I assume, however, that you would recommend to the

Examiner that if in the future the Commission wishes inter-

ference tests or deems it advisable, the transfer of allowable
would be permitted in line with the prior order?

A Yes.

0 And the same thing might be true in the event we
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SPECIALIZING IN;

come to pressure maintenance or sscondary recovery, but at
this time there is no particular reason for it?

A No, sir. |

Q Would you recommend to the Commission that the
temporary rules promulgated in Order R-2746 be madé permanent
in their present wording?

A Yes, sir.

Q ‘Were Exhibits 1 through 5 either prepared by you
or under your direct supervision?

y-\ YYes, sir.

MR. CHRISTY: That's all from this witness.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have any guestion of Mr.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. McGraw, is the development continuing in this
pcol, or pretty well completed?

A We are currently drilling in the south part of this
and at the present time we don't have a rig running, we just
recently completed the Gonzales State Number 3 in the South-
east, Southeast of 29. That well has not yet been potentialed
and we are watching the results of that well to determine where

our next location will be.

0 How about your wells in Section 32, are they
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inal wells. one €S~

jdently you e to the productive 1imit

z on the north’end, when you stated that the redfern was 2
% poor well and You drilled the second well on thatrunit?
f A That's txrue.
: Q Are those wells VP in section 972
A Yes.
Q pid they rest the san pndres:
A yes, ST they daid, and the shell state Number 2

makind one percent oil, ninety-nine percent water-
Q NOW « what 18 the well in the Southwest, gouthwes
of 16 what formation is that in, punbex 4, there?
drilled to the pough wc" and it should show on thexe 38 a
plqued_well pecause we have plqued it and we aié not

attemp® to complete it in rhe Sanp pndres pecause we aid

at well has peen plugded and

peen plugged.
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they?
2
2 ,
§ A They were running logs yesterday.
3
L) . . . 2
£ Q Now, you mentioned that the gravity-here is nine-
8 o ,
. E 9 teen, is this a pretty viscous oil also?
o b3 Ee
o= . >
- — P zw . . s . .
N éw 2; A Yes, sir, it is. They were running around five
s B %2
e = S . . . . s
== & 33 centipoise, which is pretty high.
[ % §§ .
as Y 29 . . . C
o  F 3 0 Is this a solution gas drive oil?
w <
©o & g . . . :
= X s A As far as we drilled it's solution gas drive.
— 7 53 ; ‘
| V. wn -
= 2 §§ 0 This well probably later on in its life might be
2. - & “
as  § 2 ; i
T 4 g subject to waterflood, wouldn't you expect?
s : 33 -
‘a5 g 32 A Yes, we intend to pursue this with all haste. We
E 5 °3 o
« . . . -
= i 25 would like to start a pressure maintenance program in this
oD o 8% )
— 2 33 ]
= = 35 field to try to maintain the bottom hole pressure.
<. S
> & ]9
- s =X

Q What was your recovery factor on your tabulation?
A Twelve percent,

MR. CHRISTY: In the prior hearing we were es-
timating around 10 percent. This is the most optimistic
peréentage you have? '

A Yes, sir. The field is performing very good at

this time, pressure is dropping. We, of course, are aware

of that and we want to start some pressure maintenance program

in which case this field should perform very nicely.

MR, CHRISTY: But 12 percent would ke optimistic

even with this kind of o0il and solution gas drive?
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A No, sir,

MR, NUTTER. Are there further questiong of Mr,

McGraw?

NATIONA(

MR, CHRISTY: One, >Who are the Other OPeratorg in

1120.S1MMms BiDG, o

1213 pirsy

the fielg>

field, and that g Skelly and Redfern Development Corpdration.

(Witness ExcuSed.)
MR, CHRISTY, Thank you., pe Ooffer Exhibjtg 1

through 5 inclusive.

MR, NUTTER. One through five Will be admittegq in

evidence.
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§ 5 were a.dmitted in evidence
[

>

4

(Wherehpon, Exhibits ; througn

MR. CHRIgpY, That's 533 from ¢

: v
9 MR. NUTTER.
o> g 53
o o z VY . . . .
3 = ¥ i3 to offer 1n thig Case?
g 2
: ~ ¥ Z5
A
ey £ 3¢
= [ .
s 8 i3 that the Commission has
. e 2 a
& 3 .
S0 J 3. Company Stating
= < 3. - )
- - o -
* — " ‘g‘{j
o o 5 rd the Tules,
. = 2 w
= i %%
Sas § ¥
S ;‘ §.
S o o~
2 £ 53 anything further jp Case 307>
= & of
E 3 -
. “ 3 take the Case under advisemep
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BEFORE THE OIL CONBERVATION COMMISSION
' OPF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THR MATTER OF THE HEARING

'CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

COMMIABION 02 NEW MEXICO FOR

- THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

‘ CASE No., 3072
.Oxder No. R=2746

- APPLICATION OF COASTAL STATES GAS

PRODUCING ‘COMPANY FOR THE EXTENSION

OF A POOL AND FOR SPECIAL TEMPORARY
.POOL RULES, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO,

'J.'hi.l caulo came on for heazing at 9 o'clock a.m. on July 1,
1964. at Banta Fe, New Mexico, bafore Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

~ 'Now, om thi-___gggl_!____day ot July, 1964, the Commission, a
quarum being present, having considered the testimony, the recard,

 and the recommendations of the Examiner, and bei.ng !uuy advised
in the premises,

p 28.10 1
(1) That due'public notice having been given as required by

. law, the Commission haa ju:isdictton of this cause and the: lv.bjoct
e ‘-nntm ‘therect.

(2) That the uppl.tcant, Coastal States Gas Producing Cermw=

' -pany, mecks extension of the Flying "M" San Andres Pool in Town-
_ '-lhip 9 lputh, Range 33 East, MNMPM, Lea County, New Mexico,

_ (3) That the proposed extqnsion of tho Flying "u" ‘San Andres
Pool should be considered in a nomenclature case to be called by

'~tha ‘Caamigaion and docketed for hyaring in the near future.

(4) 'l'hzit the -applicant seeks the promulgation of temporary

'spécinl rules and regulations governing the Flying "M" San Andres
Poal, including a provieion for 8Q-acre spacing,
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(5) That.in order to prevent the economic loss caused by
the drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the .augmentation of
- risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,
to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling
‘of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect
‘corxelative rights, temporary special rules and regulations
providing for 80-acre spacing units should be- p:omulgatod for
the Fiying "8“ &sn Andres Pool.

(6) That the temporary spacial rﬁlea and :éqﬁlatiopi'
should provide for limited well locations in order to assure
erderly davelopment of the pool and protoct correlativn*:ith-.

- (7) That the temporary special rules And requlations -
should be sstablished for a one-year period in order to allow

the operaters in the subject pool to gather reserveir information

to establish the area that can be efficiently and sconomically
;drlinod and deaveloped by one well, ;

(8) That an administrative procadure should be established
vhereby tha operators in the pool would be permitted to conduct
‘intarferance teats and to transafer allowables among producing -
wallas on the aama leage during the temporary cne-ysar period in
ordar to facilitata the. gathering of information pe:taining to
reservolr :chyracteristios, , :

(9) .That thies case shonld be reopened at an sxaminer hear--
ing in July, 1965, at wnich time the cperators in the subject pool
should appear and present all available reservoir information,
including ipterference test results, to establish the area that
‘can be efficiently and economically drained and devaloped by one
~wall and shewr cause why the subject pael sheuld not be daveloped
on 40-acrn spncing units.

IT 1 THERRFORE ORDERED:

That temporary Special Rules and Regulations for the Flying

~ "M" 8an Andres Pool are herehy prasulgated as follows:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE
FLYING "M" SAN ANDRES POOL

RULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the Flying
“MY" San Andras Pool or in the San Andres formation within one
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mnile of the Flying "M" San Andres Pool, and not nearer to or

within the limits of another designated San Andres pool, ehall
he spaced, drilled, operated, and produced in accordancse with
- the .Bpecial Rules and Regulations hereinafter aet forth,

BULE 2. Each well camplated or recompleted in the Flying
"u" 8an Andres Pool shall be located on a standard unit containing
80 acres, more or .lass, consisting of the N/2, 8/2, E/2, or.W/2
- of-a #ingle governmental quarter section; provided, however, that
nothing contained herein shall be conatrued as prohibiting the
drilling of a well on each of the guarter-quarter sections in

s RULE 3. The Secretary-Rirector of the Commiesion may grant
an axception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and
hearing when an application hae been filed for a non-standard

: unit compriaing a single quarter~-quarter section or lot. All-

F opexataors offsetting the propased non-standard unit shall be

- notified of the application by registered or certified mail, and
By - the applioation shall state that such notice has besn furnished.
’ : The fscretary-Director may approve the application upen recoipt .
‘of written waivers from all offset opsrators or if no offset
g _ ‘oparator has entarsd an chiaction to the formation of the non-
t ‘standard unit within 30 days after the Bonzctury-nireata: has
: :ocaivod the" appl&cnticn.

. The first well ﬁxillod on every standard or non-
‘-utaadltd unit in the Flying "M" Ban Andres Pool shall be located
in the NW/4 or the BE/4 of a govarnmental quarter section. All
. wealls shall be located within 200 feet of the centar of a -
qov.samautal qulrtor-quartor aoction.

5. 7The Secrctary-nirector may grant an exception to
tho foctage requirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing
‘when mn application has been filed for an unorthedex location .
necessitated by topographical conditions or the recompletion of
a wall previously drilled to another horizon, provided the well
‘will be lacated no nearer than 330 fast to the outer boundary
of the unit, All opsrators offsetting the proposed unorthodox
location ghall be notified of the application by reglstered or
certified mail, and the application shall state that such notice -
has bean furnished. The Secretary~Director may approve the
application upon receipt of written waivers from all offset
‘operators or if no offset operator has entered an objaction to

he unorthodox location within 20 days after the Secretary-
Diractor has received tha application,
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. A STANGATQ PrOTATION UMLt (/Y TACOUGR Oi WUTes) 1R
the Plying "M" San Andres Pool shall he assigned an 80-acre pro-

- -partional facter of 2,00 for allowable purposes, and in the event

there is more than one well on an 80-acre proration unit, the
-operator may produce the allowable anignod to the unit from the
wlua on the unit .'m any proportien. «

The allowable assigned to a non--tandlrd pro:ation

- unit shall bear the same ratic to a standard allowdble in the

Flying "N Ban Andras Pool as the acreage in such nm--ux:du'd |

‘~‘uni‘-' hquz'a to 80 acrea.

718 FIRTHER ORDERED;

(1) ‘That an BO-acre allowable shall not be auignodtto a
well in the Flying "M" San Andres Pool until the operator of tba

‘mll files a new Form C-128 and Form C~116 with the COmiuion.

. {2) That any well presently drilling to or compl-t.d in
the San Andres formation within the Plying "M" San Andres Pool )
or within one mile of said pool that will not comply with the. - “

‘wall ‘location requiraments of Rule 4 is horsby granted an excep~
-tion. to the raquirements of said rule. The operator -shall notify
 £he Hobbs District Office of the cmiuion in writing of the

name and location of the wall on cor hefors August 10, 1964_}.

. (3) That the Secretary-Director of the Commission is
hersby suthorized te approve intarference tests and the tranafer

. ©f sllowvablas to wells on the pame lease or, if in a unitized
i arsa, to wells in the same participating area, provided however,

that any such authorization ehall be limited to a pericd of aix

_months, but may be xenewed, ‘No transfer wall shall be permittad -
_to receive, in addition to its own allowable, more than 50 per
cent of one top unit allowable for the pool.

To obtain administrative ‘approval for interference tests

B and the transfer of allowable, the operator ghall submit in

triplicate a regquest for such authority describing in detail the
proposad methcd of conducting such tests and transferring the

“‘allowable. The application shall be accompanied by a plat showing
. thereon all walls within a radius of two miles of the proposed
‘shut~in well(s) and the transfer well(s). The plat shall also

identify each lease or parxticipating avea as to ownership or
operating rights. The application shall include evidence that a}l}l
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have been furnished a complete copy of the application. It shall
also be acocompanied by Form C-116 for each shut—-in wall, showing
the results of a pre-shut-in test to determine the amount of allow-

'able to be transferred. The tranaferred allowabla shall not exceed
‘the volume of ail produced during the last 24 hours of a 72-hour

period during which the well shall be produced at a constant rate.

The Commiaaion and offget operators to both the shut~in well(s)
and the transfer well(s) may witness such tests 1f they so desire

and shall be notified of the teats at least 48 hours prior to the

' -commencemsnt thareof.

The Becretary-Director of {:he Commission may gran‘t‘approval
of the intarfsrance testa and transfer of allowable upon receipt

.of walvaers from all offpet operators or upon expizaticn of a

20-day waiting period, provided no offset operator has objected
to the propasad teat and tranafer,

{4) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing
in July, 1965, at which time the operators in the subject pool

.shall appear and present all available reservoir information,

including interference test results, to establish the area that
can he efficiently and economically drained and daveloped by one

‘well and show cause why the Flying "M" San Andres Pool should not

be dsveloped on 40-acre spacing units.

- {3) 'lhat: jurisdiction of thies cause is retained for the
qntzy of uuch further ‘orders as the Commission way deem neces-

‘sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico. on the day and year herein-
uhwa danignated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

JACK M, CAMPBELL, Chairman
E. S. WALKER, Member

SEAL
A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

esx/
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LAND COMMISSIONER
GUYTON B, HAYS
MEMBER

!i. gim Christy

GOVERNOR
JACK M. CAMPBELL
CHAIRMAN

State of Nefo SMexico
@onservation Gommission

OP-

STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

p. 0. BOX 2088
SANTA FE

July 15, 1965

Re: Case NO. 3071 -
Oorder No. R=2746-A

‘Hinkle, pondurant & Christy Applicant:
Attorneys at Law } o
Coastal states Gas Prod. Co.

post Office BOX 10
Mexico

poswell, New

“Dear sir:

.Enclosed herew
mission order

ir/ '

carbon copy ©

jes of the above-referenced com-

ith are two cop
the subject case.

recently entered in

very truly yours,

02t

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretarbeirector

£ order alspo sent to:

Hobbs OCC___X
Artesia OCC

Aztec OCC

OTHER
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

CF Subj.

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATIOKN
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3072

Order No. R~ g? 72 ’é

APPLICATION OF COASTAL STATES GAS
'PRODUCING COMPANY FOR THE EXTENSION

OF A POOL AND FOR SPECIAL TEMPORARY

POOL RULES, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. e

. #
; R o ke i
B E & : H
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ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

: This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
July 1 , 1964 , at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner

Elvis A. Utz .

NOW, on this day of _ July , 1964 , the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised

in the premises,

FINDS :

(1) That Aue public notice having‘been'éiven as réquired»by
lJaw, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Coastal States Gas Producing Com-
pany, seeks extension of the flying "M" San Andres Pool in Town-
ship 9 South, Range 33 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico.

(3) That the proposed extension of the Flying "M" San
Andres Pool should be considered in a nomenclature case to be
called by the Commission and docketed for hearing in the near
future.

(4) That the applicant seeks the promulgation of temporary

special rules and regulations governing the Flying "M" San Andres

Pool, including a provision for 80-acre spacing.
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. . i
(5) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by g

ithe drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of

rlsk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,

‘to prevént'reduced recovery which might result from the drilling
of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect
correlative rights, temporary special rules and regulations
providing for 80-acre spacing units should be promulgated for
the Flying "M" San Andres Pool.

(6) That the temporary special rules and regulations
should provide for limited well locations in order to assure
‘orderly development of the pool and protect correlative rights.

That the temporary speéial rules and regulations

~\established for a one-year period in order to allow
i the Gperators in the subject pool to gather reservoir information

to establish the area that can be efficiently and economically

drained and developed by one well.

PO - 5 it e 5 2 e

(8) That an administrative procedure should be established
whereby the operators in the BPuerto—Chiqui-to=Gallup—oti—Peet
would be permitted to conduct interference tests and to transfer
allowables among producing wélls on the same lease during the
temporary year period in order to facilitate the gathering
of information pertaining to reservoir characteristics.

it
i

i (’3u2ﬂ’ That this case should be reopened at an examiner hear- |

I
H e . H
7 i
oo e
Pl 7 . - . . l
H
i

Hing in‘gané, 1965, at which time the operators in the sgbject

i
;$

| ,vsz.ﬁCJ”LJ“ﬂacdluzy- jr‘J?‘1'Sl'§( sl . " cu&“‘%-
| "‘jLD' W IT 1S THEREFORE ORDERED : .~ ™ '

SO L T%at‘Spec1al ules and Regulations for the Flying "M"

P ——
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the Special Rules and Regulations hereinafter set forth.

' RULE 2. Each well coﬁpleted or recompleted in the Flying
"M" San Andres:Pool shall be located on a standard unit containing
80 acres, more or less, consisting of the N/2, S/2, E/2, or W/2
of a single governmentai gquarter section; provided, however, that
nothing contained herein shall be construed as prohibiting the

'drilling of a well on each of the quarter-quarter sections in

the unit.

RULE 3. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant

an exception to the requireménts of Rule 2 without notice and
hearing when an application has been filed for a non-standard
unit comprising a single guarter-quarter section or lot. All
operators offsetting the proposed non-standard unit shall be
notified of the application by reéistered or certified mail, and
the applicatidh shall state that such notice has been furnished.
The Secretary-Director may approve the application upon receipt
{OF written waivers from all offset operators or if no offset
operator has entered an objection to the formation of the non-
standard unit within 30 days after the Secretary-Director has
received the applicatidh.

2 RULE 4. The first well drilled on every standard or non-
standard unit in the Flying "M" San Andres Pool shall be located
in the NW/4 or the SE/4 of a governmental guarter section. All

wells shall be located within 200 feet of the center of a

1
{

governmental quarter-guarter section.

RULE 5. The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to

ithe footage requirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing
'iwhen an application has been filed for an unorthodo) location
B

inecessitated by topographical conditions o¥ theé recompletion of

'a well previously drilled to another horizon, provided the well

‘l
i
il
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will be located no nearer than 33Q feet to the outer boundary
of the unit. All operators offsetting the proposed unorthodox
:locaticn shall be no£ified of the.applicétion by registered or
certified mail, and the application shall state that such notice
has been furnished. The SecretarQ-Director may approve the
application upon receipt of written waivers from all offset
operators or if no offset operator has entered an objection to
the unorthodox location within 20 days after the Secretary-
Director has received the application.

'RULE 6. A standard proration unit (79 through 81 acres) in
the Flying "M" San Andres Pool shall be assigned an 80-acre pro-
portional factor of 2.00 for allowable purposes, and in the event
there is more than one well on an 80-acre proration unit, the
operator may produce the allowable assigned to the unit from
the wells on'the unit in any propértion.

The allowable assigned to a non-standard é:oration
unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable in the
Flying "M" San Andres Pool as the acreage in such non-standard
unit bears to 80 acres. |

IT IS FURTHER ORDER:%D:

i .
g (1) That an 80-acre allowable shall not be assigned to a

iwell in the Flying "M" San Andres Pool until the operator of the
‘well files a new Form C-128 and Form C-116 with the Commission.

| (2) That any well presently drilling to or completed in

?the San Andres formation within the Flying "M" San Andres Pool
i '
ﬁor within one mile of said pool that will not comply with the

ﬁwell location reguirements of Rule 4 is hereby granted an
| .

i
h

fexception to the requirements of said rule. The operator shall

gnotify the Hobbs District Office of the Commission in writing of
ithe name and location of the well on or before August h3,1964.

i
i
i

t
i

!
t )
!
; i
o ;
i L .
it RIS tase—sheitPe—reepened—at—amr examimer roersing,
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(/32141' That the Secretary-Director of the Commission is

hereby authorized to approve interference tests and the transfer

of allowables to wells on the same lease or, if in a unitized

area, to wells in the same participating area, provided however,
that any such authorization shall be limited to a period of six

months, but may be renewed. No transfer well shall be permitted

to receive, in addition to its own allowable, more than 50 per

cent of one top unit allowable for the Ruerto-Chiguite-Gallun—oil
’bol.

To obtain administrative approval for interference tests
and the transfer of allowable, the operator shall submit in
triplicate a request for such authority describing in detail the

“proposed method of conducting such tests and transferring the B
allowable. The application shall be accompanied by a plat showing 3
thereon all #wibep wells within a radius of two miles of the pro-
posed shut-in well(s) and the .transfer well(s). The plat shail
also identify each lease or participating area as to ownership or
operating rights. The application shall include evidence that all
offset operators to the shut-in well(s) and the transfer well(s)
have been furnished a complete copy of the application. It shall
“also be accompanied by Form C-116 for each shut-in well, showing
the results of a pre-shut-in test to determine the amount of allow-
able to be transferred. The transferred allowable shall not exceed
the volume of oil produced during the last 24 hours of a 72-hour
period during which the well shall be produced at a constant rate.
The Commission and offset operators to both the shut-in well(s)

and the transfer well(s) may witness such tests if they so desire

-

- _and shall be notified of the tests at least 48 hours prior
&0 the commencement thereof.

- ... The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant approval
- of the interference tests and transfer of allowable upon receipt
“of waivers from all offset operators or upon expiration of a

e '20-day waiting period, provided no offset operator has objected

ke the proposed test and transfer.

.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

~ CASE No. 2904
Order No. R-2576

APPLICATION OF COASTAL STATES GAS
PRODUCING COMPANY FOR THE CREATION
OF A NEW ABO POOL AND SPECIAL POOL
RULES, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

"ORDER-OF Tn-u .cr.\uuT.é.erKI

ASL AL D Baf A i o o s

5, 1963 at .Santa Fe, New MQcho, before Danlel 3. Nutter,
pp01nted by the 0il Conservation Commissi

referred to as the “Commissi
egulatlons.

Septemnbe
Examiner du
Mexico, hereina
with Rule 1214 of th

NOW, on this 3r tober, 1963, the Commission,
a quorum being p ent, having consi 2d tho‘appllcatlon, the
evidence iced, and the recomméndations o _
i S. Nutter, and being fully advised in the premises,

. PINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter therecf.

{2) That the applicant, Coastal sStates s Producing Com-
pany, seeks the creation of a new pool for.ghdg roduction and the
promulgation of temporary special rules and regulations governing
said pool, including prov1s1ons for 80-acre spacing and limited
well locations.

(3)
created and
was discovered by the Coas

hat a new 0il pool for Abo production should be

e Flying "M" Abo 0il r.ol. This pool

1 States Gas Producing Company
Southern Minerals State Well No: located in Unit .J of Section
16, Township 9 South, Range 33 East, nt w Mexico.
The top of the perforations in the Abo formatlon is at 860

{(4) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by the
drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of risk
arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, to
prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling of
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too few wells; and to otherwise prevent waste and prdtect correl-
ative rights, temporary special rules and regulatlons providing
for .80-acre spacing units should be promulgated for the Flying "M"
Abo 0il Pool.

(5) That the temporary special rules and reg@;éﬁions
should provide for limited well locations in order to assure.
orderly development of the pool and protect corrélatiVe rights.

(6) That the temporary special rules and regulatlons'
should be established for a one-year period in order :to allow
the operators in the subject podl to gather reservoxr information
to establish thé area that can be efficiently and economlcally
drained and developed by one well.

{(7) ¢ a this case should be reopened at an exémlner hear-
ing in e : 1968, at which time the operators in the subject
pool should appear and show cause why the Flying "M" Abo 0il pool
should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

IT IS THEREPORE ORDERED =

| @
(1) y That a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico. classified
as an oil’ . abo o o = ~aad—ﬂcg;g—
nated the Flying "M" consisting of the follow1ng-
described area:

o 0il Pool,

n{)WNSHIp 9 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EASTKMV
ectlon 2

16 E/2

(2) at Special a gulations for the Flylng Mn
AEE 0il Poo re h promulgated as follows:
5 |

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE
PLYING "M" A8® OIL POOL
>

RULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the Flylng MY
abo 0il Pool or in the Aho formation within one mile of the Flying
“M" Abo Oil Pool, and not nearer to or within the limits of another
designated Abo pool, shall be spaced, drilled, operategd, and pro-
duced in accordance with the Special Rules and Regulations herein-
after set forth.

RULE 2. Each well completed or recompleted in the Flylng e é%%
#be O0il Pool shall be located on a standard unit containing 80 %
acres, more or less, consisting of the N/2, S/2, E/2, or W/2 of 3

‘single governmental quarter section; provided, however, that nothing
contained herein shall be construed as prohibiting the drllllng of
a well on each of the quarter-quarter sections in the unit.
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RULE 3. The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to
the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and hearing when an
application has been filed for a non-standard unit comprising a-
single quarter-quarter section or lot. All operators offsetting
the proposed non-standard unit shall be notified of the applica-
tion by registered or certified mail, and the application shall
state that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-
Director may approve the application upon receipt of written
waivers from all offset operators or if no offset operator has
entered an objection to the formation of the non-standard unit
within 30 days after the Secretary-Dlrector has received the
application. .

RULE 4., The first weli-drilled on every standard or non--
standard unit in the Flyirg “M" Abo Oil Pool shall be located

in the NW/4 or the SE/4 of a governmental gquarter section. All
wells shall be located within 200 feet of the center of a govern-
mental quarter-quarter section.

~ RULE 5. The Secretary-Director may grant- an exception to
the footage requirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing
when an application has been filed for an unorthodox location
necessitated by topographical conditions or the recompletion of
a well previously drilled to another horizon, provided the well
will be located no nearer than 330 feet to the outer boundary
of the unit. All operatcrs offsetting the proposed unorthodox
location shall be notified of the application by registered or
certified mail, and the application shall state that such notice
has been furnished. The Secretary-Director may approve the
application upon receipt of written waivers from all offset
operators or if no offset operator has entered an objection to
the unorthodox location within 20 days after the Secretary-
Director has received the application.

RULE 6. A standard proration unit (79 through 81 acres) in
the Flying "M" Abe OL], Pool shall be assigned an 80-acre propor-
tional factor of #=8@&-for allowable purposes, and in the event
there is more than one well on an 80-acre proration unit, the
operator may produce the allowable assigned to the unit from
the wells on the unit in any proportion.

The allowable assigned to a non-standard proration
unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable in the
Flying "M" 3Z»eo 0Oil Pool as the acreage in such non-standard unit
bears to 80 acres.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

(1) That an €0-acre allowable shall ncot be assigned to a
well in the Filying "t s O1)l Pool until the opcrator of the
well files ¢ now Form =128 and FPorm C~116 with the Commission,
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'CASE No. 2904
Ordexr No. R-2576

‘Q,\,....s(
) /Th

. {2 é at this case shall be reopened at an examiner‘hgar—
ing in 964, at which time the operators in the subject

Ppool may appear and show cause why the Flying "M" Abo 0il Pool -
should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

(3} That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orxders as the Commission may deem necessary.

' DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
-above designated. e e

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

JACK M. CAMPBELL, Chairman
E. S. WALKER, Member

A, L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

SEAL
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Docket No. 18-64

DOCKET: ~ EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JULY 1, 1964

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE RGOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S Nutter,
alternate examiner:

CASE 3063:

CASE 3070:

CASE 3071:

CASE 3060:

CASE 3073:

CASE 3064',

(Continued from June iOth Examiner Hearing)

Applicdtion of R. C, Davoust Company for a unit agreement, Eddy County,
New Mexico, Applicant, in the sbove-styled cause, seeks approval of

the Turkey Track Section 3 Unit Area comprising 480 acres of State land
in Section 3, Township 19 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

(Continiied from June 10th Examiner “Hearing)

Application of R. C. Davoust Company for a waterflood expansion, Eddy
County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the
expansion of the Turkey Track Queen Waterflood Project in Section 34,
Township 18 South ‘Range 29 East and Section 3, Township 19 South,
Range ‘29 East, Turxey Track Field, Eddy County, New Mexiceo, to include
the Grayburg formation. ,

Application of Nearburg & Ingram and Kincaid & Watson Drilling Company
for a waterflood project, Eddy Corunty, New Mexico. ‘Applicants, in the
above-styled cause, seek authority to institute a waterflood project
in the Square Lake Pool by the injection of water into the Grayburg
formation through three wells located {n Section 6, Township 17 South,
Range 30 East, Eddy County, New Mexico,

Application of Texas Pacific Oil Company for a dual completion, Lea
County, New México. Applicant, in the above-:styled cause, seeks ap-
proval of the dual completion (conventional) of its J. P. Collier Well
No. 1 located in Unit F of Section 10, Township 11 South, Range 33
East, Lea Cqunty, New Mexico, to produce oil from the North Bagley-
Upper Pennsylvanian Pool and an undesignated Middle Pennsylvanian Fool

through 2 1/16 inch tubing.

{Raopened)
&pplication of Frank Darden for a waterflood project, Eddy County,

New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to
institute a waterflood project in the Artesia Pool in his Cowtown Unit
Area by the injection of water into the 6rayburg and San Andres forma-
tions through two injection wells in Sections 13 and 24, Township 18
South, Range 28 East, Eddy County, New Mexico,

Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for the extension
of a pool and for special temporary pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the extension of the Flying
"M San Andres Pool in TowdAship 9 South, Range 33 East, Lea County,

New Mexico, and temporary special rules therefor, including a provision
for 80-acre well spacing and proration upits.

Application of Texaco luc,, for the creation of a new oil pool and for
specfal temporary pcol rules, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new oil peol for
Pennsylvanian production for its Navajo Tribal AL Well No. 1 located
in Unit H of Scetion 28, Township 26 North, Range 18 West, San Juan
County, New Mexico, and for the establishment of temporary pool rules
including a provision for l60-acre spacing and a GOR limitation of



- CASE 30744

CASE 3075;

CASE‘§076:

”’“Ear‘od of not less than thxes nor more than 30 days from Tom Brown

-2 -H
4000 to 1, Appiicant further seeks the estab11shment of an administrative
procedure whereby interference tests could be conducted and allowables
transferred.

Application of Continental 0il Company for an amendment of Order

No. R-2385, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2385 to siubstitute for water
injection purposes a well located in Unit H of Section 9, Township 17
South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexito, for the presently au-
thorlzed ‘'well in Unit 1 of said Section 9.

Application of.Marathon 0il Gompany for a special gas well test, Eddy

‘County, New Mexico. Applicant, iii the above-styled cause, seeks au-

thority to produce and flare approximately 1000 MCF per day for a

Drilling Company‘s “Antelope-Sink Unit Well No. 1, located in Unit G~

- of Section 18, Towrship 19 South, Range 24~ Bast, Eddy County, New Mexxco.

in an effort to evaluate the reservoir. - e

Application of Marathon 0il Company for a non-standard oil proration
unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval of an 80-acre non-standard proration unit comprising
the SE/4 NW/4 and NE/4 SW/4 of Section 31, Township 17 South; Range

.35 East, Vacuum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, said

unit to be dedicated ta its State Warn A/l Well No. 3, located in Unit
F of said Section 31.

(Reopened)

Application of Kennedy 0il Company for a waterflood project and for
designation of a waterflood buffer zone, Eddy Geunty, New Mexico. Ap- .
plicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authotiry 'fo institute a
waterflood project in the Square Lake Pool by the jmjection of vater

into the Grayburg-San Andres formation through one well located in Uni! 4
L of Section 20, Township 16 South, Range 31 East, Eddy County, BRI
New Mexico. Applicant, further seeks the designation of the N/2 SW/4

of said Section 20 as a buffer zone offsetting Newmont 011 Company’s
Watarfiood Project immediately south.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NMEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING e
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

COMMISSION OF NEN MEXICO FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING;

CASE No, 3072
Order No. R-2746-A
APPLICATION OF COASTAL STATER GAS
OF A POOL AND FOR SPECIAL TEMPORARY
POOL RULES, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.
LRDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE CCMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o’clock a.m. on July 7,
1965, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel 8. Nutter.

HOW, on tkig_15th day of July, 1965, the Cowmmiassion, a
quorum bs.ng present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendatione of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

E
(1) - That due public notice having been yiven as required by

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

FIRDS s

(2) That by Order No. R-2746, dated July 29, 1964, tempo- |
rary Special Rules and Regulations were promulgated for the
Flying “"M® San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,

i
‘: : (3) fThat pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-2746, |
' this case was reopsned to allow the operators in the subject pool
‘to appzar and show cause why the Flying "M" San Andres Pool

,‘should not be developad on 40-acre spacing units.

(4¢) “aat the evidence establishes that cne well in the
Flying sM* gan Andres Pool can efficiently and economically
:xdrain and develop 80 acres.

PRODUCING COMPANY FOR THE EXTENSION e

T P T
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CASE Mo, 3072
Order No, R-2746~A

‘ (5) That the Spacial Rules and Requlations promulgated by
- Order No. R-2746 have afforded and will afford to the owner of

. each property in the pool the opportunity to produce his just
;and eguitable share of the oil in the pcol.

(€) That to prevent the economic loss caused by the drill-
ing of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of risk
arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, to
prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling of
too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect cor-
relative rights, the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated
e Dy OFdex No. R-2746 ghould be continued in full force and effect
iuntil furthexr order of the Comaission.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the
Flying "M" San Andres Pool promulgated by Order No. R~2746 are
hereby continued in full force and effect until further order
of the Commigsion.

(2} That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
ientry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-
Sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, Y¥ew Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above dezignated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
i QIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

M, CAMPBELL, IChairman

Ae/

ﬁ'jﬁ‘mﬁ/ .

A. L, PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary
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IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
CFr THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

CF Subj.

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3072

Order No. R-_2746-A

APPLICATION OF COASTAL STATES GAS

PRODUCING COMPANY FOR THE EXTENSION
OF A POCL AND FOR SPECIAL. TEMPORARY
POOL RULES, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICQ

A
A

ORDER OF “THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on

July 7 , 1965 , at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner
Daniel S. Nutter ‘

NOW, on this day of _July , 196 3, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R-2746, dated July 29, 1964, tempo-
réry Specizl Rules and Regulations were promulgated for the
Flying "M" San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

(3) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-2746,
this case was reopened to allow the operators in the subject pool
to appear and show cause why the Flying "M" San Andres Pool
should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

(4) That the evidence establishes that one well in the

Flying "M" San Andres Pool can efficiently and economically

drain and develop 80 acres.



52;3 No. 3072
Order No. R-2746

(5) That the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by
Order No. R-2746 have afforded and will afford to the owner of
each property in the pool the opportunity to produce his just
and equitable share of the o0il in the pool.

(6) That to prevent the economic loss caused by the drill-
ing of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of risk
arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, to
prevent reduced recovery which might result from tﬁe drilling of

too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect cor-

relative rights, the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated

by Order No. R-2746 should be céntinuedrinnfﬁii force and effect

until further order of the Commission.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the
Flying "M" San Andres Pool promulgated by Order No. R-2746 are
hereby continued in full force and effect until further order
of the Commission.

(2} That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

sary.

»

DONE at Santa Pe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.




